NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
February 17, 2009 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES

ATTENDANCE:  Clifford Prentiss, Deborah Hill, Burton Bryan, Christopher Mickle, David Osborne, Kathryn Mudgett, and Gregg McBride
Conservation Agent: Abigail Hardy 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Additions:  Discussion on Stetson Meadows added by Clifford Prentiss.

Motions: David Osborne moved to accept the agenda with the addition.

Second:
 Deborah Hill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Executive Session: 8:00 p.m. Possible Litigation
PUBLIC HEARING
32 Circuit Street / SE52-919 / Septic System Repair                                                                              NOI (cont.)
Applicant: Susan Fallon / Representative: Gary Wolcott, Grady Consulting 

Discussion: Mr. Wolcott began the hearing by saying that the wetlands were delineated by Pine Brook Consulting late last year. The existing 750-gallon septic tank is under the brick patio. They are proposing to abandon the existing trenches and the existing tank be pumped and filled. They will then reconfigure the plumbing to come out in front, away from the wetlands.  A 1,500 gallon septic tank is proposed for out front and a 50’ long x 9 ½’ wide leaching chamber system. All of these components will be outside the 50’ no-disturb zone but they are inside the 100’ buffer zone. They are proposing staked hay bales along the left side and rear of the property.  There is now a sump pump drainpipe that is now draining into the wetlands. They are proposing to cut it off at the stonewall and build a 2’ wide x 2’ deep stone trench to collect the runoff instead of going into the wetland. There will be staked hay bales behind this as well. He also said it would make sense to extend the erosion controls along the driveway.  The project will be a considerable improvement of the environmental conditions with erosion control outside of the 50’ buffer zone. Abigail Hardy addressed concerns about a shed in the wetlands and a little mowed area in the back (unclear may have been an original cart path). They will suggest tearing down the shed or moving it. There is no opposition to letting the mowed area re-grow naturally. Christopher Mickle questioned when the house was built. Mr. Wolcott said it was built in 1960 and the brick patio was constructed then. Pool and landscaping was done in 1963. The project is to get the septic system up to title V. Abigail Hardy asked how soon project will be done. It will be a matter of 3-4 days for project to be completed. Adjustments will be made to haybale line along the driveway. David Osborne asked if the topography would support silt sock instead of hay bales. Mr. Wolcott said that it would. 

Motion:  David Osborne moved to close the hearing.

Second:
 Kathryn Mudgett 



In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

71 & 77 King’s Landing / SE52- ? / 1500 Gallon Septic & Pump Chamber Install.                                     NOI 

Applicant: Richard Casey / Representative: Gary Wolcott, Grady Consulting

The Green Cards were submitted.

Discussion: This hearing is for the proposed installation of a 1,500-gallon septic tank and a pump chamber installation with the addition of a 2” forced main pipe within 100’ of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland and within 200’ of the Riverfront Area. Mr. Wolcott explained that there are two lots, 71 (23,000 sq. ft) & 77 (3,800 sq. ft). In 2001, the applicant did obtain approval for a shared septic tank and a pump chamber to be located on the smaller lot and up to the leaching fields. It is now 8 yrs later and the approvals have lapsed. They have located wetlands along the bottom, indicated by flag 1 to flag 5 and delineated by Richard Grady. They are indicating it as the Salt Marsh or top line of the North River. There is a Bordering Vegetated Wetland area at the front of the property and they’ve re-hung flags where they believed the wetland lines to be. They want to pump and fill the existing cesspool that is on lot 77 and to install a 1500-gallon anti-floatation monolithic septic tank and a 1000-gallon monolithic pump chamber. They are proposing staked hay bales along the property line that borders with the neighbor. 

They have Board Of Health approval.  It’s an improvement since the old cesspool is about 10 – 12 feet closer to wetlands. Abigail Hardy submitted photos that were taken from her site visit. 

The site was under snow but the wetland line looked good.  She also saw a storage of garbage cans next to the marsh that she asked to be noted. Christopher Mickle questioned when the house was built. Mr. Wolcott answered with the year 2001. Gregg McBride said that we should state that we are not approving the wetland line and we are just approving the project. 

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to close the hearing.

Second:
David Osborne


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

33 Barstow Avenue / SE-? / Pool and Deck




             Abbreviated NOI

Applicant: Ronald Brodeur / Representative: Amber Doherty, Easton Pool & Spa 

Green cards have been submitted. 

Discussion: This is a proposed installation of 18’ x 36’ in-ground vinyl pool with a concrete deck and a 4.5’ chained link fence within 100’ of a Bordering Vegetated Wetland.  

Amber Doherty, of Eastern Pool, said that the pool has been moved in from 23’ to 16’ to bring the pool as close to the house as possible. The 100’ buffer zone encompasses the property to include the house. The 50’ buffer zone goes through the middle of the pool and to the corner of the house. The property was built in 1995. The plans dotted line is the existing edge of the lawn with the wetlands not far behind it. The area for the pool is a pretty level area. Abigail Hardy stated that this property previously had a couple  Requests for Determination filed that resulted a Positive Determinations. It was appealed and there was a Superceding Determination from the state. A NOI wasn’t filed. Ms. Doherty said that this house is located in the Natural Heritage and Endangered Species protected habitat and has already been sent off to MESA. Abigail Hardy said that nothing has been heard from MESA. 

Gregg McBride feels that the backyard is there but if this much building is being done in the 50’ No-Build Zone, some mitigation should be done. There should be plantings that may strengthen the barrier between the wetland area and the backyard. He also added that there are photographs taken by Abigail Hardy that show a considerable amount of dumping in the back. Abigail Hardy mentioned that there is no DEP number assigned and the haybale line doesn’t work. This will be a highly trafficked wildlife area. Deborah Hill asked if the fence can be moved closer to the pool. 

Gregg McBride suggested that they should think about the mitigation, including the restoration of the wetland area, put the fence back no further than it already is, revise the location of the erosion controls, and then bring a plan back. They should get a professional to help with the restoration plan. Deborah Hill said that she would prefer a registered land surveyor stamp the plan as opposed to a landscape architect. Abigail Hardy said that the dumping has been done within the wetlands or the buffer zone and said that the silt fence must be behind the work that is being done. She said that this is a very sensitive site, with a good chance for erosion. Gregg McBride recommended establishing the haybale line and then work. Abigail Hardy asked for a report from the wetland scientist to explain the line. Deborah Hill said that there is a perennial stream and if the pool is within 200’ of that, it could be in riverfront and then there are additional standards.

Cynthia Miller – 56 Stetson Road.  Mrs. Miller is very concerned about damage to her property by the work being done at 33 Barstow. The Miller’s had a compression tank which had been there for 12 years, that has been blown out of the ground three times from the rush of water since the new houses on Barstow have been built. She had a geologist come out to the property and was told that her underground water had been diverted. Their pool deck sunk, uniformly, 3 – 5” and that needed to be fixed. One side of the yard now has ponds on it. Their basement now floods. Water creeps up onto their property and frequently comes in under the stonewall, that never did before. There is an old stone culvert that collapsed and is now gone. She wants to make sure that no more water comes onto her property. Deborah Hill said that these issues need to be communicated and addressed. Amber Doherty said that it is a tight lot and she will forward the comments to the homeowners.

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to continue the hearing until March 17.

Second:
Burton Bryan 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

380 River Street / Costello / SE52-695 




             Certificate of Compliance

Discussion:  Abigail Hardy stated that the original “As-Built” was denied due to the plans being insufficient. The applicant has now presented a satisfactory plan that meets all the specifications, and the site visit showed the site to be buttoned up and to be consistent with the As Built.

Motion:  David Osborne moved to issue a Certificate of Compliance depending on the silt fence being removed before the agent hands over the certificate.

Second:
Clifford Prentiss 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

64 Stony Brook / O’Toole / SE52-870 / Renovation and Dock Repairs
             Certificate of Compliance 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy stated that this work started out as a dock removal and ended up being a raze and rebuild. The Order Of Conditions said that they could not go beyond a certain topography line. She thinks this line is okay, but that it is difficult to tell in the field. The site looked buttoned up. The catwalk is level with the grade. The house is done and the grass is there. Abigail Hardy suggests that someone should: 1) rake and remove by hand the rest of the haybale and seed debris deposited in the marsh. 2) The silt fence should be removed. 3) All trash and debris in the 100’ buffer should be removed. 4) No mowing should occur below the 11’ contour line.  Deborah Hill suggests sending a reminder letter to see that this is done.

Motion: David Osborne moved to issue a Certificate Of Compliance with the issuing of a letter addressing the four conditions and having periodic inspections by the agent. 

Second:
Gregg McBride  


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

DISCUSSIONS
Bay State Gas – Upcoming Bridge St. Bridge Replacement 

Discussion:  Patrick Levesque with Bay State Gas presented a State project to replace the drawbridge and in doing so, replacing the existing gas main. He stated that Mass Highway is exempt from going through the Conservation Commission. He is bringing this to the Commission just so they are aware that there are wetlands in the area. Gregg McBride said that there is an exemption under the Wetlands Protection Act but there is no exemption under the local bylaw. They do need to file an application with the Conservation Commission and should come back when this has been done. Mr. Levesque will relay this to the offices and prepare a report for the Commission.

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

EXECUTIVE SESSION – 8:00 P.M.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to enter into Executive Session from Open Session to discuss pending litigation, that if discussed in open session would be detrimental to the case. Following Executive Session, we will return to Open Session. . 

Second:  Gregg McBride 

Members Polled: Clifford Prentiss – Aye, Deborah Hill – Aye, Burton Bryan – Aye, Christopher Mickle – Aye, David Osborne – Aye, Kathryn Mudgett – Aye, Gregg McBride – Aye. 

Stetson Meadows Discussion -  

Stetson Meadows new survey plan was shown and explained to the Commission members by Clifford Prentiss. Salt Marsh Conservancy District.  At Town Meeting, after hearing four failed attempts to put in a golf course, it was suggested to give the land to the Conservation Commission. Wes Osborne objected to giving a building to the Commission and it was decided that 20 acres goes to Recreation Committee, 3 acres with the buildings for the Historical Commission with the balance going to Conservation. Over the years Recreation put gravel down, had various plans and did a parking area. Now there was a trade done at town meeting, 20 acres for the Cemetery.  20 acres, which was set up on Wildcat Hill for the cemetery, went to Recreation. Merrill Associates did a twenty-acre layout for the Cemetery Committee. If this comes to fruition, the 20 acres will be going to the Cemetery Committee. Gregg McBride said that the Historical Commission was talking about a subdivision and a road and is pushing to sell the property. Whatever they do with the three acres, they should put it back to conservation land. 

Bylaw Regulations Revisions

Abigail Hardy gave a bylaw regulations document to Commission members. They will read/review and it will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Simon Hill-DEP Appeal for Superseding ORAD 

Abigail Hardy stated that Mr. McGloin appealed the ORAD decision for Simon Hill. She spoke to DEP. There will be an on-site meeting Feb. 25th at 1pm. They are meeting at 58 Prospect Street.  She will be there. Just an FYI.

Budget Update 

Abigail Hardy stated that the Selectmen are requesting that all departments freeze salaries, across the board. The Planning Board is taking an active role and put forward, to the Advisory Board, a level budget with no salary increases. We are planning on putting forward the normal budget. 

Gregg McBride said that it needs to be noted that on paper, Abigail Hardy is part time employee since the Wetlands Protection Fund is supplementing her salary. It needs to be clear that this is a full time job that needs to stay that way. Every part of the town is going to be restructured. There will be sharing done through different towns.. Christopher Mickle and Abigail Hardy will meet with Paul (Advisory Committee) and then they will go before the Advisory Committee next week. 

CPC Proposal Update

Abigail Hardy sent a list to the Commission of what went through and what didn’t. The GIS project is getting favorable reaction. The Jacob’s Farm Recreation Project looks like it will go through.  The CPC has given indications as to which should be addressed and what doesn’t need to be done. The CPC said that if there are any small projects, they may be able to fund them out of their administrative budgets.

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

     1.  Bills 
Motion: Clifford Prentiss moved to pay the bills.

Second:
Kathryn Mudgett  


In Favor: All


Opposed: None
2. Minutes: 1/15/08, 11/18/08 & 1/6/09 (Amended Minutes), 9/4/07

Motion:  Clifford Prentiss moved to hold off accepting the minutes until the next meeting.

Second:
 Kathryn Mudgett 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Christopher Mickle submitted his edits for the 1/15/08 & 11/18/08 meetings. Abigail Hardy asked that the amended minutes for 1/6/09 be addressed.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to accept the 1/6/09 as amended.

Second: Clifford Prentiss 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
Motion:  Clifford Prentiss moved to adjourn the meeting.

Second:  Deborah Hill 

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None

Tonight’s meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm.

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday February 17, 2009.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, February 3, 2009 at noon for the 2/17/09 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Tuesday, February 10, 2009 for the 2/17/09 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday February 3, 2009 at noon for the 2/17/09 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due in 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on February 17, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted for approval by Abigail Hardy, Conservation Agent.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 7, 2009.

_______________________________

Christopher L. Mickle, 

Chairman / Norwell Conservation Commission

2/17/09  EXECUTIVE SESSION

Town Counsel, Bob Galvin was present for a discussion regarding Jacob’s Ponds Estates. 

Roger Hughes -Attorney for Jacob’s Pond Estates Condominium Trust and Dick Merrin – Chairman, Jacob’s Farm Estates later joined the Conservation Commission and counsel.

Christopher Mickle stated that the matter at hand is to discuss Jacob’s Ponds Estates. Where it was left in terms of their paying us for the treatment of the pond, on an annual basis, which is a condition under their Order of Conditions. That money is to go into a fund to pay a consultant that manages the weed control at Jacob’s Pond. There was an agreement for them to pay $10,000 to the town, in lieu of $20,000 back payment that they were owed as of a certain date. This agreement was to pay $10,000 and assess the homeowners at closings. 

Bob Galvin said that the condition, which he was involved in discussing, was told that they didn’t have $10,000 and it was suggested that each unit have a lien placed on it, and when they went to refinance, they would pay that lien off. The town was not going to pay to have him get titles and then create a mortgage that each one of the occupants had to sign. Roger Hughes was supposed to do this under the original lawyer’s fees that were discussed.  Christopher Mickle said that they have conducted a study for $5,000 pond review to prove that their septic system wasn’t causing the problems that created the weeds.  

Christopher Mickle said that Abigail Hardy had gone back and reviewed some of the Town Meeting discussion. He said that there were two votes that took place. Bob Galvin was not present. Abigail Hardy said that there was the meeting during the day and then a town meeting held at night. Christopher Mickle said that that there were two petition articles presented: one vote was for the town to fund the weed removal, that passed, and the second was to set up a $5,000 per year payment by the town to be put into the Conservation Fund so that, each year, there would be money to remove the weeds. Abigail Hardy said that she thinks the second article didn’t happen and it may have been Roger Hughes speaking and getting recorded.  Gregg McBride clarified that there was a posted Conservation Commission meeting at 6:30 on the evening of Town Meeting where he, Clifford Prentiss, David Osborne, and Burton Bryan met. Christopher Mickle asked if there were minutes from this meeting. Gregg McBride said that there were no minutes but there was a vote to go forward with the proposal for what would be presented at Town Meeting. This was to settle the back payments, for $10,000 and to spend at least $5,000 on the study. Gregg presented this on Town Meeting floor. It was agreed that if this was supported, there would be a $20,000 article voted and for the town to pay for treatment that year, which was needed at that time. 

Abigail Hardy said that there was a study done and samples were taken from three different locations to determine where the water was flowing from. Gregg McBride said that they used seepage meters to sample ground water that was discharging from the pond. They determined that since it wasn’t a natural pond, water flows out of the pond. In one area, ground water was flowing towards the pond. Christopher Mickle said that the articlewas to see if the town would vote to raise and appropriate transfer from available funds or otherwise provide the sum of $25,000 to be expended under the direction of the Conservation Commission to remove the weeds at Jacob’s Pond. That article had passed with Roger Hughes recusing himself as moderator to propose that article. Christopher Mickle continued to say the article was to move to vote the transfer from free cash the sum of $20,000. He then went on to say that  Jacob’s Pond Estate would pay the $5,000 to do the study. They had negotiated an agreement with the Conservation Commission that there would be a payment of $10,000 from the Condominium Association to contribute to the back payments that are due. So as of May 2007 they owed $25,000 or $20,000.

Bob Galvin remembers Roger Hughes saying that he’d make this a town issue not withstanding the OOC that did exist. Christopher Mickle then read that Roger Hughes said, “maybe payable, since it was not absolutely clear that it would have to be paid”. What did this mean? 

Gregg McBride said that this is a separate issue. Bob Galvin said that during the meeting that took place in the Selectmen’s office, the fee was $10,000. Christopher Mickle said that all agreements are final. They’ve been made, voted and passed by the town but what he is trying to understand is that we’ve asked Mr. Hughes to prepare a timeline explaining the payments, which hasn’t been done. Bob Galvin said that he thinks the spirit of the agreement was that if their test results showed that there wasn’t a causal connection, there would be consideration for a release of that condition going forward. Gregg McBride said it is still an open question whether they could make that demonstration and they have done a study. The Commission could discuss how rigorous that study is but the basic agreement is in place and they agreed to it. Kathryn Mudgett agreed that this is all settled but the thing to be discussed now is whether they’ve proven to us that Jacobs Pond Estates' contribution to pond pollution is no greater than any other property's, and she doesn’t think the study shows that. Deborah Hill feels that perhaps the Commission should get our own consultant to review the consultant’s report. She said that their own scientist, when he was here, basically said that he did what he was asked to do. He could tell us that everybody is contributing to the pond. 

Bob Galvin remembers that there was a debate about how they would come in to amend this problem. Christopher Mickle said that procedurally, in the November 18th meeting Roger Hughes had been instructed to refile a Notice of Intent. Deborah Hill said that she feels that it seems silly to file a Notice Of Intent for something that’s already been done. Gregg McBride said that if you have an Order Of Conditions, in perpetuity, and there is no reason for it to exist you can file a new notice. Deborah Hill is open to discussing how to move forward. Bob Galvin said that they may need to file a NOI under the bylaw.

Christopher Mickle then polled the members to get their feedback as to whether or not this study has met the burden of proof.

Gregg McBride felt that it would be nice to have some monitoring wells and suggested hiring a hydro geologist. 

Kathryn Mudgett feels that the study didn’t meet the burden of proof.

David Osborne feels that the study doesn’t meet the burden of proof. He felt that this was to prove nutrient levels in the pond and the direction of flow.

Burton Bryan didn’t want to form an opinion on this. 

Deborah Hill doesn’t feel it meets the burden of proof and also said that she’d like a second opinion.

Clifford Prentiss agreed that it didn’t convince him and he’d like a second opinion.

Christopher Mickle agreed with the majority of the Commission members. He suggested hiring someone to do a peer review. Abigail Hardy felt that the more detail we can receive, the better and she felt that the members are not able to provide the detail needed. 

Bob Galvin said to tell Roger Hughes that the Commission said that the report was received to determine whether the nutrient level was a result of the septic systems on this property. Did they use the appropriate methodology and, are the results reasonably reliable. He suggested the Commission telling Roger Hughes that a peer review is wanted, not necessarily to redo the report, just to review the methodology and the reliability. 

Christopher Mickle said that Roger Hughes was supposed to put together a timeline and a proposal as to how this would be done and he didn’t follow through on his end. There is a deal for the past that needs to be honored. 

Roger Hughes and Dick Merrin then joined the meeting. 

Bob Galvin told them that there was some concern as to whether the methodology of the study was correct, and whether the conclusions are somewhat reliable and that a peer review was suggested to help the Commission members do their job correctly. This is a specialized area and no one here is expert enough to know if the opinions are right or wrong. The Commission would solicit some bids to do this review and Jacob’s Pond Estates would be asked to pay for it. He also said that the Town Meeting report was reviewed and the agreement was that $10,000 is to be paid in lieu of back payments that were due in May, 2007, with this not relieving the estate from any further payments. He continued that there was no further communication and that the Commission had requested Roger Hughes meet with town counsel. They had also requested something in writing and had never received anything. A letter was then sent to remind Mr. Hughes. He also repeated that Roger Hughes was to submit some time line information to determine how much was owed and how much they were being relieved off. This had not yet been done. Roger Hughes was in agreement with the mention of what was requested by the Commission.

Roger Hughes said that the agreement was that $10,000 was to be paid as the units were sold or refinanced. He felt that this was a sticking point at the last meeting with the Commission. He went to the entire condo association and had a meeting. He now has the authority to say that if we can resolve this, the $10,000 will be paid post haste. He hasn’t done a timeline because time is money and his clients are sick and tired of spending money on something that they thought was resolved. Christopher Mickle said that the reason the $10,000 was a “sticking point” was due to a discrepancy among the Commission members feeling whether or not they were all involved in the decision to accept an agreement that would be a $10,000 payment which would be delivered to the town sporadically at the closing of each unit. Bob Galvin said that a condition was made down the hall whether you like it or not. Gregg McBride said that at a meeting, the night before town meeting, they met with the Selectmen and Roger Hughes (David Osborne and Gregg McBride). They made a tentative agreement, which was still subject to the Commissions vote. 

It was only a compromise that had to do with the Selectmen being involved and the article to put the money together by the town to do the treatment. David Osborne said that his recollection of that night was that we gave the $10,000 number in lieu of what was owed at the time so that we could move on and there was no discussion on the method of payment. Christopher Mickle said that this Commission didn’t make a decision to allow the money to be paid at the closing of the individual units. Gregg McBride disagreed.  Roger Hughes suggested to listen to the minutes of the Town Meeting. He moved the article and explained how it was reached. He said that there was a settlement and the settlement included a $10,000 payment and a study for $5,000. He only did this due to the conversation with Gregg McBride that the Committee had agreed to this. Christopher Mickle said that four members of the Commission voted to agree that $10,000 from the condo association, to contribute back payments, that were due and made payable. He then asked Roger Hughes about his statement of, “and I say, may be payable since it is not absolutely clear that it would have to be paid”. Roger Hughes said that’s what courts are for. He doesn’t think that the Commission would be successful in the courts, but it was up to town counsel. Gregg McBride cautioned Christopher Mickle from questioning the vote that was taken since there was a quorum of the Commission and the quorum of the Commission voted. Just because others were not there does not invalidate that vote. It was only with this vote that he was able to go to Roger Hughes. Christopher Mickle said that he agrees that the $10,000 was agreed for back payment, for everything prior to May of 2007. Since then, there were two more payments because they are not relieved of any future obligation. Then we are requesting that a peer review of the study be done. Roger Hughes questioned if there is an additional two years from his client regardless of this peer study. “If the study shows that the methodology is perfect and it is in agreement with the results, are you saying that you still want the association to pay $10,000 because they haven’t gotten to that point yet?” Christopher Mickle said that the condition hasn’t been lifted that is in the Order Of Conditions. Roger Hughes said that the purpose of the Executive Session is to discuss this and resolve it without litigation. Christopher Mickle said that we would like to have the review done and have payment made. 

Abigail Hardy said that there are two separate issues. First, there is was an agreement made that the back payment should be resolved by $10,000 and that the study be done. The study has been done except we haven’t received the $10,000. Now Jacob’s Pond Estates are trying to be absolved of the future payments and the Commission cannot make that determination until they see the review. Roger Hughes said that he may not have been paying attention the night that the expert was here, since he didn’t hear any real questions about his methodology. David Osborne said that he asked several questions, as did Deborah Hill. Roger Hughes asked to get back to the original simple question. Is the Commission looking for an additional two years of payments because we haven’t come before the Commission and had the OOC modified to the years 2008 and 2009? Gregg McBride stated that if the peer review shows that there is no impact, he would think that the money would not be owed. If the review showed that the study wasn’t rigorous enough, the two additional payments would be owed.

Roger Hughes said that he is upset because he relied upon a name given to him by Gregg McBride since he knows nothing of the study of ponds and the study of weeds, so he relied upon the Commissions recommendation. Christopher Mickle said that the Commission is a seven members board. Abigail Hardy said that the Commission regularly has consultants review information presented by very reputable people and this is what we have proposed here. 

David Osborne stated that no one here wants to treat his client unfavorably and he knows that none of them were here in the 1970’s. They have a vested interest in the pond and it certainly enhances their property. In the 1970’s you wouldn’t even want to sit in your backyard due to the odor from the pond. We all want to do what’s best for the pond. Roger Hughes says that is  correct, but it’s a town pond and they shouldn’t be footing the bill.   

Clifford Prentiss said to Roger Hughes that to resolve this, have the peer review. Don’t bring up the additional two years because the review will tell everything. Roger Hughes asked how much the peer review would cost. Abigail Hardy will get names and prices and get back to them. Bob Galvin said that before any decision is made for the peer review Roger Hughes will be told what the price is and then agree or disagree. 

Roger Hughes and Dick Merrin exited the meeting. 

Bob Galvin said that if the study comes back and it’s a reasonably reliable method then we could go forward. Christopher Mickle asked that given the way this has gone, if the Commission reviews a peer study and if the study comes back with a problem, are they going to start making their yearly payments? Bob Galvin said that they then need to file a NOI under the bylaw or have them come in with a letter stating that they are requesting an amendment of this condition. Either way is okay. 

Motion: Clifford Prentiss moved to exit out of Executive Session and return to open session. 

Second:  Gregg McBride

Members polled: Clifford Prentiss – Aye, Deborah Hill – Aye, Burton Bryan – Aye, Christopher Mickle – Aye, David Osborne – Aye, Kathryn Mudgett – Aye, Gregg McBride – Aye.

Respectfully submitted for approval by Abigail Hardy, Conservation Agent.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 7, 2009.

_______________________________

Christopher L. Mickle, 

Chairman / Norwell Conservation Commission
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